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SHAKLEE 51750
5 L

HIGHLY CONCENTRATED GERMICIDAL SOLUTION

BIODEGRADABLE

BASIC-G(R)

FOR COMMERCIAL USE

DANGER         POISON

CORROSIVE

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USE

REGISTRATION NO. 21055  PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

DIN 00806153

DANGER - CORROSIVE TO EYES

GUARANTEE: 
Octyl Decyl Dimethyl Ammonium Chloride ..... 3.750%
Dioctyl Dimethyl Ammonium Chloride ......... 1.875% 
Didecyl Dimethyl Ammonium Chloride ......... 1.875% 

Alkyl (C12 40%, C14 50%, C16 10%) Dimethyl 
Benzyl Ammonium Chloride ................... 5.000% 
Tetrasodium ethylene diamine tetraacetate .  3.420%

 Dist. by 
Shaklee Canada Inc. 
Burlington, Ontario 

L7L 5P2

 BASIC-G HIGHLY CONCENTRATED
GERMICIDAL SOLUTION, LIQUID

RISK PHASES:  Poisonous, corrosive to skin, eyes and clothes.
HEALTH HAZARD DATA:  contains quaternary ammonium disinfectants.
EFFECTS OF OVEREXPOSURE:  Acute for skin and eyes.

PRECAUTIONARY MEASURES:  Keep out of the reach of children.
SPECIFIC PERSONAL PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT:  EYES:  Safety goggles or
face shield.  HANDS:  Rubber gloves.  OTHER CLOTHING AND
EQUIPMENT:  Rubber apron when handling concentrate, eyewash
fountain desirable.  Harmful or fatal if swallowed.  Avoid
contamination of food.

FIRST AID MEASURES:  EYES:  Flush with copious amounts of water
for 15 minutes.  Consult a physician.  SKIN:  Flush with water. 



Remove and wash contaminated clothing before reuse.  INGESTION: 
Drink large quantities of milk, egg whites, gelatin solution; or
if these are not available, drink large quantities of water. 
Call a physician immediately.

SEE MATERIAL SAFETY DATA SHEET

SHAKLEE CANADA INC.  
952 Century Dr.  

Burlington, Ontario 
L7L 5P2

BASIC-G(R)                                                  51750

Basic-G(R) is specially formulated to reduce the hazard of
cross-infection from environmental surfaces, a major housekeeping
concern, not only in hospitals, but also in schools, institutions
and industry.  Basic-G cleans with biodegradable agents while it
disinfects and is even virucidal when used as directed.  Basic-G
will deodorize toilet areas, behind and under sinks and counters,
and garbage cans, and will inhibit the growth of mould and mildew
and their odours when used as directed.  

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:  May be used in the presence of moderate
amounts of organic soil.  Apply Basic-G to walls, floors and
other hard (inanimate) non-porous surfaces such as tables,
chairs, countertops, sinks and bedframes with a cloth, mop or
Shaklee Spray Unit so as to thoroughly wet the surfaces.  For
heavily soiled areas, a preliminary cleaning is required. 
Prepare a fresh solution daily or when use solution becomes
visibly dirty.  

Sanitizing - To sanitize porous or non-porous, non-food contact
surfaces (floors, walls, tables, etc), add 1.5 mL to 1 litre of
water.  Allow treated surfaces to remain wet for 30 seconds. 
Basic-G is effective in waters up to 600 ppm hardness against
Staphylococcus aureus and Klebsiella pneumoniae in the presence
of 5% serum on porous and non-porous environmental surfaces.  

Disinfection - To disinfect hard, non-porous surfaces, add 4 mL
to 1 litre of water.  Treated surfaces must remain wet for 10
minutes.  Do NOT mix Basic-G with other cleaners as they may
reduce its germicidal effectiveness.  Rinse food contact surfaces
with potable water before re-use.  At this use-level, Basic-G is
also virucidal* and fungicidal**.  Used as directed, Basic-G has
been found to be effective in the presence of 5% serum against
the following by the AOAC Use-Dilution Test:  Pseudamonas
aeruginosa, Staphylococcus aureus, Salmonella choleraesuis,
Escherichia Coli, Klebsiella pneumonias, Enterobacter aerogenes,
Salmonella schottmuelleri, Streptococcus faecalis, Shigella



dysenterise, and Brevibacterium ammoniagenes.  Fungicidal
performance Trichophyton mentagrophytes (the athlete's foot
fungus) was determined by the AOAC Fungicidal Test.  Use on
surfaces in locker rooms, shower rooms and bath areas, exercise
areas, dressing rooms, etc.

* Basic-G is virucidal on inanimate environmental surfaces
against Herpes Simplex (a member of the virus family that causes
infectious mononucleosis), Vaccinia (representative of the pox
virus), and Influenza A2 (the Hong Kong flu virus).

** Basic-G inhibits the growth of mould and mildew and the odours
caused by them when applied to hard, non-porous surfaces as
directed above.  Allow to dry on surface and repeat when mildew
growth returns.

CAUTIONARY STATEMENTS:  Basic-G is concentrated for economy. 
Handle with care.  KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN.  Danger -
corrosive to eyes.  Do not get in eyes, on skin or on clothing. 
Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid contamination of food.  

CONTAINER DISPOSAL:  Thoroughly rinse and dispose in an
incinerator or regular trash collection.  Do not re-use
container.  

FIRST AID:  In case of contact, immediately flush eyes or skin
with plenty of water for 15 minutes.  For eyes, call a physician. 
Remove and wash contaminated clothes before re-use.  If
swallowed, promptly drink a large quantity of milk, egg whites or
gelatin solution; or, if these are not available, drink large
quantities of water.  Avoid alcohol.  Call a physician
immediately.  

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Probable mucosal damage may
contraindicate the use of gastric lavage.  Measures against
circulatory shock, respiratory depression and convulsion may be
needed.  

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

 DIST. BY:

SHAKLEE CANADA INC.,
BURLINGTON, ONTARIO 
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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